

Sunshine Neighborhood Watch – CERT Team (Est. 2008)





Lights On -- Lock Up and Look Out for each other!

Women's Club Report Friday 17 December 2021 – 9 am - Retzlaff Hall Lenore J. Combs, Coordinator 956 245 1276 LJCombs44@gmail.com Officers Bravo and Moreno, NW HPD District Representatives

Dear NW- CERT Volunteers, Residents and Friends, This is an open meeting and we welcome your constructive input.

COVID statement

Toys For Tots – two huge boxes went out of here yesterday. THANKS

The Harlingen Police Department attended our meeting. We are Harlingen's premier NW. In the near future they wish to do a presentation on the new Golf Cart Laws. Stay tuned.

Speeding in the Community - There are members of our community addressing the speed of vehicles in Sunshine because of some "close calls". Our speed limit is 20 mph. There are also STOP signs and other road markings.

A discussion included "stripes" to make the intersection stand out and the STOP sign more apparent. A consideration was to place a red flag on the top of it and possibly a rotating red light. Food for thought. We also have a radar gun.....that we have used in the past – just to prove the speeds. Honestly, some folks don't realize how fast they go and we don't need a serious lesson to prove a point.

Vendor Patrol — a resident guided home safety imitative SEPO Board voted it down. I abstained and strongly disagree with their decision.

During the holiday Season please be thinking about how to keep your stuff safe – home, online, personal, driving, shopping, children & family, home, travel, Operation ID, strangers at your door, newspapers at your door etc.

Orange Sunshine decals - If your vehicle or Golf Cart needs an Orange decal, please call me 956 245 1276.

Learn Cond

Next meeting: Monday 20 December 2021 3pm Retzlaff Hall